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NCJW DALLAS OPENING MEETING

Tuesday, September 26, 2017
Registration & Volunteer Fair  - 11:00-11:45 am

      Program  - 11:45 am 

Dallas City Hall
1500 Marilla

Sixth Floor Flag Room

Liz Cedillo-Pereira
Director of the Office of Welcoming Communities 

and Immigrant Affairs

Dallas a Welcoming Community:
Steps the City is taking to ensure the inclusion of 

immigrants into the fabric of the Dallas community.

Cost: $18.00

Chairs: Brynn Ginsberg and Rhona Streit

 Box Lunch - choose either smoked turkey sandwich or tuna fish salad plate. 
Please give your choice when replying for reservation.

Parking behind City Hall in the horseshoe (meter parking).

RSVP by Tuesday, September 19th to Nicole at the NCJW office
214-368-4405 or online at ncjwdallas.org.

Please bring full size personal care items for women and/or children for 
NCJW’s new Community Service project, The Suitcase Project.
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President’s Perspective

Joyce Rosenfield

	 	 July 7, 2017, the first 
anniversary of the ambush 
of Dallas Police officers in 
downtown Dallas; another 
unarmed African American 
teen killed by a white 
police officer; the 40-year-
old yoga instructor who 
called for help for a 
neighbor killed by a police 
officer who came to assist; 
10 more “human beings” 
died trying to come to 
America looking for, as 
Jacquielynn Floyd stated 

in her DMN column, “ a hard, physically demanding job and a few 
bucks to send back home” …reliving the pain, the heartache, the 
memories.  What has happened to humanity in America? What kind 
of progress has been made on gun control, race relations, hatred 
and bigotry, mental health, anti-Semitism in the schools and on 
social media, immigration, and health care?
	 It can be very frustrating to get answers to the above questions. 
Yes, some can say the failure of the new Health Care reform bill and 
the easing up of the ban on immigrants coming in from the seven 
Middle Eastern countries were positive changes.  But what can we 
say about the rest of our concerns that affect the lives of women, 
children and families and what will it take to make the necessary 
changes to keep the great America that we know?
	 Vivian Castleberry, a writer in Dallas and a former longtime 
women’s editor for the Dallas Times Herald, wrote an Op-Ed in 
The Dallas Morning News titled “Women must cooperate across 
the political divide. Liberals and conservatives reach greatest 
success when working together”. She recognized NCJW Dallas 
as an organization that does that. Yes, we have liberals as well as 
conservatives in NCJW, but it has never stopped us from making 
progress toward our initiatives. 
	 Consider what has been accomplished over the hot summer 
months:
	 Sponsored by NCJW, Inc. over 40 NCJW Dallas members and 
community participants at large participated in a full day community 
organizing training, led by JOIN for Justice. An eye opener for many, 
the workshop offered valuable training in how to make a difference. 
As a next step, we are hosting an Advocacy and Voter Registrar 
Training on September 6th.   We will be working to educate our 
community about the importance of getting out the vote.
	 NCJW volunteers continued to assist with “Know Your Rights” 
presentations and “Family Preparedness” Workshops, helping 
immigrant families learn how to protect themselves and their 
families in this very challenging environment.   
	 Through NCJW’s new “Suitcase Project”, NCJW volunteers 
provided necessities to help settle three domestic violence/human 
trafficking victims and their children into their new transitional 
housing apartments.
	 A thirty plus group of NCJW volunteers with The “West Dallas 
Clothes Closet & Back to School Initiative” arranged for 500 
backpacks and notebooks to be given to students who attended the 
August 19th West Dallas Community Center Back to School Fair, and 
for 600 uniforms to be distributed to K-2 students in six West Dallas 

elementary schools so they can all return to school with dignity and 
improved self-esteem. 
	 Plans are underway for a Volunteer Fair, in conjunction with our 
September 26th Opening Meeting, which will feature Liz Cedilla 
Pereira, the first Director of the City of Dallas’ newly established 
Office of Welcoming Communities and Immigrant Affairs. You will be 
able to sign up for projects that afford you opportunities to make 
new friends, contribute your expertise, and make a difference in our 
community. 
	 The Awards Committee has chosen incredibly deserving awardees 
for our NCJW awards and continues to work on nominating NCJW 
members for community awards. The Pioneering Partner award 
will be given to the Dallas Women’s Foundation. Roslyn Dawson- 
Thompson, President and CEO, said that she was “teary eyed and 
dancing down the hall” to hear that they had been selected.
	 The 105th Birthday Luncheon Committee has been hard at work to 
reach its goal of raising $375,000 to support our work in the coming 
year. It will take each of us helping support the luncheon in some 
manner to make it happen. We can do it!
	 Our work will continue throughout the year.  As NCJW members 
and supporters, I know that you will find your individual way(s) to 
help NCJW continue its mission to improve the quality of life of 
women, children and families in our great community.
	 To you and your families, La Shana Tova . . .a happy and healthy 
new year!

Opening Meeting
Liz Cedillo-Pereira, Esq.

City of Dallas - Director of Welcoming 
Communities & Immigrant Affairs

	 Mary Elizabeth (Liz) Cedillo-Pereira is the first Director of the 
Dallas Office of Welcoming Communities and Immigrant Affairs that 
was newly established on March 20, 2017. The Dallas Welcoming 
Communities office seeks to be a bridge, connecting Dallas’ diverse 
immigrant communities with existing Dallas residents so that 
common ground and shared leadership can be realized.    
	 A Dallas native, Liz has more than 15 years of experience at the 
federal, state and local level on immigration related matters. Prior to 
joining the City of Dallas management team, Liz served as the Obama 
Administration’s Senior Advisor at the U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security, U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement, where she 
focused on immigration policy and community engagement to foster 
relations in communities across the U.S. An attorney, advocate and 
policy advisor, Liz is dedicated to improving and strengthening our 
nation’s immigration system.  
	 Among numerous awards for commitment to service and 
excellence in the legal profession, Liz has been honored with the 
Distinguished Alumni Award by SMU Dedman School of Law, the 
Ohtli Award from the Republic of Mexico and the Maura Award by 
the Dallas Women’s Foundation.  
	 Liz is Board Certified in Immigration and Nationality Law by the 
Texas Board of Legal Specialization and graduated from North Dallas 
High School, the University of Pennsylvania and Southern Methodist 
University School of Law.   She is married to Oscar Pereira, an 
aeronautical engineer, and they are blessed with Amanda, Gabriela 
and Oscar Samuel.  
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Public Affairs

From the Executive Director’s Desk
	 I am delighted to report that two 
new professionals have joined the 
NCJW Dallas team. Each brings a 
wealth of experience and expertise 
to their respective roles.
	 Thanks to a “capacity building” 
grant from the Kalman and Ida 
Wolens Foundation, we have 
retained on a 9-month contract 
basis a Development/Membership 
Project Manager. After interviewing 
multiple candidates, we elected to 

work with our NCJW Dallas member, Melanie Wisniewski.  Many of 
you already know Melanie as this past year’s PACE Committee Chair.  
In that volunteer role, she not only revamped the PACE process 
so that it operates more effectively, but also helped Project Chairs 
develop measurements by which they will be able to evaluate the 
impact  of our projects on the community. As a MBA graduate from 
the University of Pennsylvania’s Wharton School with over 18 years’ 
experience as a Vice President of Brand and Marketing Strategy for 
Burger King Corporation, Melanie is ideally positioned to take NCJW 
Dallas to the next level.  
	 Natalie G. Levy also recently joined NCJW Dallas as our Section’s 
part time bookkeeper. A Certified Public Accountant, Natalie began 
working with NCJW Dallas in June and already has instituted several 
positive changes in our financial record keeping process. Working in 
partnership with this year’s Treasurer, Kim Shonwald, and Associate 
Treasurer, Carol Weinstein, Natalie has done a deep dive into our 
records to ensure that we are in compliance with current accounting 
practice.   Natalie served as Vice President of Accounting for The 
Container Store, Inc. for the past 20 years.   Recently retired from 
full time employment, Natalie now works as a part time consultant 
for several different organizations. We are one of those lucky 
organizations. 
	 A third staff change, also made possible by the Wolens Foundation 
grant, is that we have been able to increase the hours that Nicole 
Gray, our Administrative Manager, works. Happily for all of us, she is 
now a full-time employee of NCJW Dallas. 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 Suzi Greenman
	 	 	 	 Executive Director

SAVE THE DATE
NCJW Texas Regional Retreat

Friday, March 9 – Sunday, March 11, 2018
Greene Family Camp

Bruceville, Texas

Agitate or Aggravate, 
which do you choose? 

	 Aggravate- to push people to act on what matters to you. Agitate- 
to push people to act on what matters to them.
	 Are you concerned about the divisiveness of our country? How 
are you feeling about the 2017 Texas legislative session, about 
what our legislators are doing in Washington DC? Is there a Jewish 
perspective on resistance, organizing, action and resilience? Yes, it’s 
called ROAR.
	 In the divisive atmosphere, that we unfortunately are living in at 
this point in history, it is imperative that we not only speak truth to 
power; but, also learn how we can come together as a community to 
solve issues that affect women, children and families.
	 NCJW Dallas members, community leaders from the Dallas area 
from both Jewish and non-Jewish advocacy organizations came 
together for a full day of training on Sunday June 25, 2017. The 
program presented by JOIN (Jewish Organizing Institute & Network) 
for Justice trained participants to lead campaigns to address issues 
important to their organizations.
	 Participants learned the difference between problems and issues, 
understanding relationships, how to build effective relationships for 
organizing, and a framework for thinking about power. Participants 
also began to explore dynamics of privilege and oppression and how 
to work across lines of difference, as well as possible campaigns to 
address issues particular to Dallas and Texas.
	 The room was energized at the end of this daylong session and 
ready to start a campaign to make a difference. NCJW Greater Dallas 
will be asking you to join us to advocate and take part in a campaign 
coming to you soon.

VOLUNTEER FAIR
Happening at this years’ Opening Meeting 

Tuesday September 26th 11-11:45
Dallas City Hall-Flag Room-6th Floor

	 The Volunteer Fair is an excellent opportunity for you to 
learn all about the many different volunteer positions available 
throughout NCJW! The right match can help you find friends, 
reach out to the community, learn new skills, and even advance 
your career.  Whether it’s a single event or a more long term 
commitment, your help makes all the difference.

Suzi Greenman
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Awards and Installation Brunch – May 16, 2017

Community Service

	 Obesity rates for children have more than doubled over the last 30 years and have 
quadrupled for adolescents. This is the first generation of children who are likely to live 
shorter lives than their parents. Today, more than 35 percent of adults are considered obese, 
and obesity is one of the main causes of preventable diseases. 
	 Food+Fit=Fun (FFF) was created by NCJW, Greater Dallas Section, as a fun, family- centered 
experience to help combat food insecurity and obesity before they begin. It is a bi-lingual, 
hands-on nutrition and wellness program that provides ways to live a healthier life by eating 
well, staying active, and having fun. 
	 NCJW is part of the Dallas Area Coalition for the Prevention of Childhood Obesity. Through 
this coalition, FFF was able to develop a relationship with the UT Southwestern Clinical 
Nutrition Program led by Dr. JoAnn Carson, who facilitated a comprehensive evaluation of 
our program. Graduate students Laura Havard and Lauren Wonderly in the Department of 
Clinical Nutrition evaluated the effectiveness of the FFF program based on the self-reported 
behavior changes of over 600 participants in three specific categories: food consumption, food 
shopping, and physical activity. We are pleased to report that in each category participants 
showed statistically significant improvement. 
	 In order to bring this program to more families, FFF needs your help. We are seeking 
volunteers with community outreach skills and computer skills! Other volunteer opportunities 
include teaching FFF’s healthy eating curriculum to participants of many different cultures, 
facilitating fun exercise demonstrations, and leading grocery store tours. 
	 In order to volunteer to help fight childhood obesity, please contact:   Liz Cooper 
shelizard5@aol.com; Robin Zweig robinzweig1@gmail.com; or  Sharan Goldstein sbgdallas@
gmail.com 

“Like” us on Facebook! 

Photos starting clockwise above: 2017-18 members of the Board of Directors; Janis Levine 
Music Make-A-Difference Award recipient Carol Weinstein with presenter Bette Miller; Lifetime 
Achievement recipient Syl Benenson with presenter Janet Hershman; Hannah G. Solomon Award 
recipient Rose Marie Stromberg with presenter Brenda Brand; Emerging Leader Award winner 
Kristen Fagelman with presenter Courtney Johnson.
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Community Service

Become a HIPPY Volunteer With Us
What is HIPPY from the ISD perspective?  
Home Instruction for Parents of Preschool Youngsters, is a three year,  ninety 
week home-based early childhood literacy program for 3, 4 and 5 year olds.  
Home Instructors from Dallas, Irving and Richardson ISDs visit assigned families 
in their homes every week to support and empower those parents in their critical 
role as their child’s first and most important teacher. During these visits the 
Home Instructors teach parents a carefully developed curriculum with books 
and materials designed to strengthen their child’s cognitive skills, early literacy 
skills, social/emotional and physical development. In turn, parents then teach 
their child the curriculum for that week. Parents and children learn together and 
their bond is strengthened; children attain readiness skills for success in school, 
parents are motivated to continue academic support of their children, and many 
parents further their own education. The goal is to CLOSE THE ACHIEVEMENT 
GAP.

What is HIPPY from the NCJW perspective? 
NCJW volunteers escort groups of parents with their children through the Perot 
Museum of Nature and Science and the Children’s Adventure Garden at the 
Dallas Arboretum. In addition, we join with the staff at the Dallas Museum of Art 
to accompany the families through an adventure on how to enjoy an art museum.  
We are with the families for about 2 hours on each museum visit, introducing 
them to venues that most have never visited.  It’s exciting to see the faces when 
a child sees dinosaurs or watches a bee pollinate a flower for the first time.

HIPPY needs volunteers.
Because the school districts are increasing the number of HIPPY families enrolled 
in the program, we need more volunteers. There are about 1,500 families in the 
HIPPY program. You will be trained. Your role could be to accompany a trained 
volunteer or you can take a more active part and lead the tours.  However you 
choose to participate, you will be an integral part of the program and a role-
model just by your interaction with these families.  
	 You will be receiving in the mail and email the schedule of FIELD TRIPS for the 
2017-2018 school year. By participating you will become part of NCJW’s largest 
program. Join the fun and get involved in a program that can be life changing for 
these families. You will also get to know some wonderful NCJW women along the 
way. 
	 To know more about our program contact Carol Tobias 972-365-3382 or Syl 
Benenson 972-620-2212. To know more about HIPPY: http://www.hippyusa.org/
about-us/ 

Children are one third of our population and all of our future!

Dallas Hunger Summit
NCJW is proud to be a sponsor again this year of the annual Dallas 

Hunger Summit, presented by the Dallas Coalition for Hunger Solutions.  

When:	 Friday, September 15, 2017
Time:	 9:00 am – 1:00 pm
Where: 	 Cliff Temple Baptist Church in Oak Cliff

Event and Registration details are available at 
www.2017dallashungersummit.eventbrite.com. 

NCJW Volunteers are needed to assist with registration and event 
logistics the day of the Hunger Summit. To volunteer, please contact 

Sara Albert at sara.albert55@gmail.com.

WACHS: Making Strides to 
Help Those in Need

	 Women’s Access to Comprehensive Health Services 
(WACHS) is making great plans for the 2017-2018 
year. We will continue offering classes to a variety of 
organizations. Recipient agencies have the ability to 
choose from any of the four classes available: Healthy 
Relationships; Good Decision Making; Financial Literacy; 
and Mindfulness as a Stress Reduction Technique. 
For the financial literacy component, NCJW hopes to 
partner with Frost Bank which has a division specifically 
for this purpose. This program involves having at least 
four NCJW volunteers for each class: an English speaker, 
a fluent-Spanish speaker, and two more volunteers to 
watch children while their mothers attend the classes. 
Four classes are offered each semester.
HIGHLIGHTING NCJW COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS
	 Don’t be surprised if you are attending a local 
conference and see a NCJW table! Under the leadership 
of Pamela Reiter, WACHS will be exhibiting to highlight 
NCJW programming. Not only will information regarding 
classes be available, but tables will also have information 
regarding all NCJW Dallas Community Service projects. 
Additionally, wallet cards will be provided; wallet cards 
offer organization names and contact information as a 
resource list of those who can best meet the needs of 
women and children.
THE SUITCASE PROJECT
	 WACHS is very excited to have initiated The Suitcase 
Project in the Dallas area. It goes without saying that 
neither women nor children should be leaving ANY place 
with their belongings in a trash bag; yet, when people 
have to leave dangerous situations at a moment’s 
notice, this is often what occurs. Working with Mosaic, a 
shelter for women who have experienced abuse or have 
been trafficked, NCJW volunteers will help provide the 
basics for these women and children to help them begin 
a safe new life. Upon entering the shelter, they will 
receive tote bags filled with personal care items, robes 
& flip flops, and those women and children moving into 
transitional housing apartments will be given the basic 
household items to start their lives anew.  Your donated 
gently used tote bags and suitcases on wheels will 
help transport their belongings and symbolize a new 
beginning. 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES ABOUND WITH WACHS
	 If you wish to help teach classes or watch children at 
play, contact Susie Wolbe (Susie@drsusiewolbe.com) or 
Jane Lachman (JALachman1@gmail.com). 
	 If you would like to help at a NCJW booth, contact 
Pamela Reiter (pamela.rieter@outlook.com), 
	 If you would like to shop with a friend for personal 
care and household items several (1-3) times a year, 
your time and commitment will mean a new beginning 
for the survivors and their children.   To volunteer 
contact Sherilyn Bird (smbird@sbcglobal.net) or Nonie 
Schwartz (nonieschwartz@sbcglobal.net).  
	 Whatever your interest, we have room for you!
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IN MEMORIAM ✡✡
Ziona Balaban
Patricia Clifton
Jessonda Fox
Shirley Klein

Marilyn Krovetz
Doris Levine
Elaine Selz

Freda Gail Stern

Membership

Easy Ways to Raise Money for NCJW Dallas
Tom Thumb Good Neighbor Program
NCJW is a partner in Tom Thumb’s Good Neighbor Program. Tom Thumb will donate a 
percentage of your total grocery purchases to NCJW. Sign up for a Reward Card and use 
our number 540. If you already have a card, add 540 to it so NCJW can benefit from your 
purchases.

More Ways to Raise Money for NCJW Dallas
Search the Internet using www.goodsearch.com: click Get Started on the homepage. Enter 
NCJW Dallas Section in the Who Do You Want to Help box. Select NCJW – Dallas Section, 
create an account, and start searching. Goodsearch.com is linked to www.goodshop.
com and www.gooddining.com. Shop via goodshop.com or dine at a restaurant in the 
gooddining.com network and a portion of your purchases will be donated to NCJW.

Another way to raise money for NCJW is to shop online using AmazonSmile. Go to smile.
amazon.com and select NCJW-Dallas as your charity before you begin to shop. NCJW will 
get a portion of your purchases. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you will find the 
same prices, selection, and convenience as amazon.com. Just use smile.

	 We are delighted to welcome our new 
members to NCJW Greater Dallas Section 
who have joined since May 2017: Joan Becker, 
Robin Carafiol, Judy Clay, Ellen Jones, Zelda 
Mash, Beth Mond, Shannon Morse, Laurie 
Robinson, Mary Spector and Cindy Yablonsky. 
We are thrilled you have chosen NCJW Dallas 
to make a difference! 
	 As Membership Vice Presidents, we are 
making a special effort to reach out and 
involve all members in our NCJW projects and 
meetings. In June we launched our annual 
membership appeal, including 230 annual 
members and 856 life members. This mailing 
is an important source of information about 
your interests within NCJW Dallas and allows 
us to keep our database current. 
	 Thank you to those who have renewed as 
well as returned your Membership Forms. 
If you have not done so, please do so as 
soon as possible. A friendly reminder will 
be forthcoming in an email or a phone call. 
Renewals can also be done online. In order 
to be listed in the 2017-2018 Membership 
Directory, please complete your renewal by 
September 28, 2017.
	 If you are a life member and have had 
changes in your personal information or 
would like to let us know your areas of 
interest, please return your form to the office 
as well.  
	 NCJW offers many volunteer opportunities, 
whether you can volunteer often or only 
occasionally. At this year’s Volunteer Fair, in 
conjunction with NCJW’s opening meeting 
on Tuesday, September 26, 2017, members 
and guests will have a chance to learn about 
NCJW projects and the many ways to become 
engaged. 
	 Our first membership event will take place 
Sunday, October 1 when we will enjoy a 
special tasting of Israeli wines. Please join us 
to give a warm welcome to our new members. 
More details will follow.   

Save-the-date: Sunday, October 1, 2017 
for an Israeli Wine Tasting & 

Membership Welcome.

Members in the News
	 Congratulations are in order for several of our NCJW members and leaders:
	 NCJW, Inc., our national umbrella organization, recently announced that our very own 
President, Joyce Rosenfield, has been selected to co-chair the Section Advisory Council 
(SAC) of the National Board with Vancey Moyer, the immediate Past President of the 
Greater Rochester Section.     Joyce, Vancey, and their Committee are front and center 
in National's current debate over how to revise our national membership and revenue 
structures.  Thank you, Joyce, for taking on this monumental task! With you at the helm, 
we know that all Sections across the country will be well represented.  
	 We also want to congratulate Renee Karp, President Elect, who recently was selected 
to participate in the 2017-2018 Leadership Dallas Class.  A program of the Greater Dallas 
Chamber of Commerce, Leadership Dallas provides up and coming community leaders 
with a year long curriculum in which they learn about the most important issues and 
needs facing our City today.  Admittance to the program is by invitation only and is highly 
competitive.    We are proud of you, Renee, and grateful to the Kalman and Ida Wolens 
Foundation for their grant, which is funding this opportunity
	 Congratulations to Caren Edelstein who has been appointed as the 2017-2020 SPA (State 
Policy Advocacy) Co- Chair, along with Bobbie Cohen from Houston, for the state of Texas. 
We are proud and appreciative that Caren continues to share her passion for advocacy as 
well as for her love of NCJW. We look forward to learning more about what is happening 
on the state and national level. In addition, she will be working across the state to develop 
new Advocacy leaders and we will be there to help. Thank you Caren, for representing 
the Greater Dallas Section on a National level. We are proud that you are following in the 
footsteps of many of our  NCJW Dallas past presidents. 
	 For the second year in a row, Judy Hoffman presented the “Kids in Court” program to 
the Crimes Against Children Conference in Dallas. This conference brings in thousands of 
leaders across the globe, this year including the assistant to the King of Saudi Arabia, who 
want to help protect our most precious children. This conference is presented by The Dallas 
Children’s Advocacy Center and the Dallas Police Department. Thank you, Judy, for not only 
helping educate prominent individuals in this field, but also for representing NCJW Dallas 
on such an  important level. 
	 Thank you, Joni Cohan, for serving on the NCJW, Inc. Board for the past nine years and 
congratulations for being installed as an Honorary National Vice President at the National 
Convention this past March. NCJW Dallas has been proud to have you representing our 
Section on a National level. Thank you for your ongoing commitment and support of NCJW. 
Your experience and input is always invaluable. 
	 All of these achievements not only speak highly of Joyce, Renee, Caren, Judy and Joni, 
but also of the proud history of National Council of Jewish Women, Greater Dallas Section.  
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Tribute Funds
ENDOW NCJW FUND
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving 
the Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Lynn Behrendt
	 Kathy Freeman
	 Bette W. Miller
	 Barbara Rabin
In memory of Esther Kaber, 
Arnold Kaber’s mother
	 Bette W. Miller
	 Peachy Rudberg
In honor of Carol Weinstein on receiving 
the Janis Levine Music Award
	 Bette W. Miller
In honor of Kristen Fagelman on receiving 
the Emerging Leader Award
	 Bette W. Miller
Get Well Wishes for Claire Richker
	 Bette W. Miller
Get Well Wishes for Marilyn Krovetz
	 Bette W. Miller
In Memory of Charles Feldman
	 Bette W. Miller
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving 
the Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Freda Gail Stern Z”L
Celebrating Rosie Stromberg’s Big Birthday
	 Bette W. Miller

HIPPY FUND
In honor of Syl Benenson on receiving the 
Lifetime Achievement Award
	 Kitzi Ball
	 Lynn Behrendt
	 Dana Cutright
	 Jackie Fleschman
	 Kathy Freeman
	 Marlene Glasser
	 Rita Sue Gold
	 Suzi Greenman
	 Janet Hershman
	 Barbara Hyman
	 Laurie Judson
	 Hanne Klein
	 Ruth Kleinman
	 Robin Kosberg
	 Julie Lowenberg
	 Bette W. Miller
	 Sandy Nachman
	 Ito & Marian Perl
	 Jody Platt
	 Barbara Rabin
	 Rita Rasansky
	 Connie Rudick
	 Ellen Samuels
	 Norma Schlinger
	 May Sebel
	 Rena Silverberg
	 Rhona Streit
	 Carol Tobias
	 Maddy Unterberg
	 Miriam Vernon
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving 
the Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Hanne Klein
	 Robin Kosberg

Thank you Dr Mark Fleschler
	 Carol Tobias
In memory of Barbara Franklin’s mother
	 Carol Tobias
In memory of Betty Bubel
	 Carol Tobias
In memory of Dave Romanik
	 Carol Tobias
Happy Birthday 70th Birthday Joe Rosenfield
	 Elaine Brown Betcher
In celebration of Carol Tobias’ Birthday
	 Jackie Fleschman

ISRAEL GRANTING FUND
In memory of Debbie Greene’s father, 
Rowan Blatt
	 Phyllis Somer

MINNIE HEXTER MILK FUND
Celebrating Arnie Mark’s 75th Birthday
	 Rhona Streit
In honor of Carol Weinstein on receiving 
the Janis Levine Music Award
	 Jackie Fleschman
	 Norma Schlinger
	 Rhona Streit
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving 
the Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Bette W. Miller
	 Rita Rasansky
	 Norma Schlinger
	 Rhona Streit
In honor of Kristen Fagelman on receiving 
the Emerging Leader Award
	 Barbara Rabin
	 Rhona Streit
In memory of Norma – Fetterman Family
	 Rhona Streit
In memory of Doris Levine
	 Rhona Streit

NCJW MISSION FUND
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving the 
Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Jeri & Michael Hall
	 Joyce Rosenfield
	 Noako Nakamura Stromberg
In honor of Kristen Fagelman on receiving 
the Emerging Leader Award
	 Lynn Behrendt
	 Kathy Freeman
	 Jody Platt
	 Joyce Rosenfield
	 Maddy Unterberg
	 Miriam Vernon
In honor of and celebrating Joyce Rosenfield
	 Suzi Greenman
In memory of Esther Kaber, 
Arnold Kaber’s mother
	 Suzi Greenman
	 Joyce Rosenfield
In memory of Janis Levine Music
	 Velva Levine
Celebrating the dedication and success of 
Suzi Greenman and Joyce Rosenfield
Nancy Kasten

In memory of Marilyn Blatt Krovetz
	 Joan Goltz
Celebrating Ellen Lasser
	 Steve Fisch
In honor of Carol Weinstein on receiving 
the Janis Levine Music Award
	 Judy Foxman
	 Joyce Rosenfield
In memory of Doris Levine
	 Marlene Glasser
Congratulations to Cheryl Pollman on being 
honored at the SMU Women’s Symposium
	 Ruth W. Kleinman
	 Joyce Rosenfield
Happy Birthday to Karla Steinberg
	 Maddy Unterberg
In honor of Syl Benenson on receiving the 
Lifetime Achievement Award
	 Hanne Klein
	 Joyce Rosenfield
Get Well Wishes for Michelle Sims
	 Suzi Greenman

RITA O. BLACK FUND
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving 
the Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 May Sebel
In honor of Carol Weinstein on receiving 
the Janis Levine Music Award
	 May Sebel

REBA WADEL SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving 
the Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Syl Benenson
	 Suzi Greenman
	 Jody Platt
	 Glenda Regenbaum
	 Maddy Unterberg
	 Miriam Vernon
In memory of Elizabeth Greenman
	 Norma Schlinger
In memory of Carol Wadel
	 Norma Schlinger
In memory of Mark Pakowsky
	 Debbie & Ron Greene
In honor of Carol Weinstein on receiving 
the Janis Levine Music Award
	 Syl Benenson

SHARE FUND
In honor of Carol Weinstein on receiving 
the Janis Levine Music Award
	 Lynn Behrendt
	 Kathy Freeman
	 Suzi Greenman
	 Jody Platt
	 Cheryl Pollman
	 Barbara Rabin
	 Maddy Unterberg
	 Miriam Vernon
In honor of Syl Benenson on receiving the 
Lifetime Acheivement Award
	 Joan Salzberger
In honor of Rosie Stromberg on receiving the 
Hannah G. Solomon Award
	 Cheryl Pollman
	 Beth Brand Stromberg
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Like us on Facebook
Keep up with NCJW news 
nationally and in Israel, Texas 
and Dallas. Search for the 
pages below. Click on “Like” 
or “Add Friend” at the top.

National Council of Jewish Women Inc.
NCJW Israel
NCJW Texas State Public Affairs
NCJW Greater Dallas
Food + Fit = Fun

September
	 	 4	 Labor Day – Office Closed
		  5	 Executive Committee Meeting –JCC/Mankoff Room, 10AM			 
		  6	 Advocacy & Voter Registrar Training – JCC/Fruhman Hall, 10 AM 		
		  6	 Grant Writing Committee – JCC/Living Room, 7 PM
	 12	 Board of Directors Meeting – JCC/Fruhman Hall, 10AM
	 12	 Birthday Luncheon Letter Signing – Home of Kristen Davis, 12:00 noon
	 13	 Birthday Luncheon Letter Signing – Home of Kristen Davis, 10 AM		
	 13	 Strategic Planning Focus Groups – JCC/Living Room, 6:30PM			 
	 14	 Hello Israel Kick-off - Home of Denise Bookatz, 10:30 AM			 
	 18	 1st Nominating Committee Meeting –Home of Phyllis Somer, 10AM
	 21	 Office Closed – Rosh Hashanah	
	 26	 Opening Meeting & Volunteer Fair – Speaker: Liz Cedillo Pereira 		
		  @ Dallas City  Hall, Flag Room, 11:00 AM – 1 PM
	 27	 Birthday Luncheon Committee Meeting – Home of Regina Montoya 10AM
	 29	 Kol Nidre
	 30	 Yom Kippur

October
	 1	 Membership Event – Israeli Wine Tasting - TBD
	  3	 Executive Committee Meeting - JCC/Mankoff Room, 10AM	  		
	 5	 Office Closed - Sukkot
	  6	 Office Closed - Sukkot
	 10	 Board of Directors Meeting -JCC/Fruhman Hall, 10AM	
	 12	 Office Closed – Shemini Atzeret
	 13	 Office Closed – Simchat Torah	 	
	 19 	 Hot Topics: TBD

November 
	  7	 Executive Committee Meeting – JCC/Mankoff Room, 10 AM 			 
	 14	 Board of Directors Meeting – JCC Fruhman Hall, 10 AM			 
	 16	 Hot Topic: TBD
	23-24	 Thanksgiving - Office Closed N
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